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you completed your reserve status obligation, were discharged, and recommended for 
reenlistment. 
 
In your petition, you request that you be awarded a medical retirement with at least 50% 
disability.  In support of your request, you contend that you were enlisted at a time that was well 
known for not appropriately dealing with service members that dealt with sexual assaults on 
active duty.  You explained that you believe that your discharge was mishandled and you should 
have been medically discharged with a minimum of 50% disability, and that you should have 
received all benefits associated with that type of discharge. 
 
In order to assist it in reviewing your petition, the Board obtained the 5 September 2022 AO. 
You received a copy of the AO, which was considered unfavorable to your request, and you did 
not provide a response.  According to the AO: 
 

the PEB’s decision of Unfitness for Service and recommendation for discharge 
with severance pay at 10% disability evaluation appears appropriately based on 
available objective evidence of Petitioner’s condition and ability to continue to 
serve.  She effectively utilized her due process options to request Permanent 
Limited Duty as a condition to accept her initial PEB findings, and then to request 
a Formal PEB hearing when Chief of Naval Personnel denied her request. 
 
She effectively and successfully presented a case for retention on active duty 
before the Formal PEB and was found FIT to remain on active duty.  Command 
evaluations during the period of her diagnosis, treatment, and post-PEB finding of 
Fit for duty up to discharge indicated Petitioner successfully executed her duties 
for the remainder of her enlistment and transition to the Naval Reserves. 
 

The AO concluded, “in my clinical opinion, the preponderance of objective clinical evidence 
provides insufficient support for Petitioner’s contention that at the time of her discharge she was 
unfit for continued military service and should have been medically retired.”   
 
The Board carefully reviewed all of your contentions and the material that you submitted in 
support of your petition, including the medical documentation that you provided, and the Board 
disagreed with your rationale for relief.  In reaching its decision, the Board observed that, in 
order to qualify for military disability benefits through the Disability Evaluation System with a 
finding of unfitness, a service member must be unable to perform the duties of their office, 
grade, rank or rating as a result of a qualifying disability condition.  Alternatively, a member 
may be found unfit if their disability represents a decided medical risk to the health or the 
member or to the welfare or safety of other members; the member’s disability imposes 
unreasonable requirements on the military to maintain or protect the member; or the member 
possesses two or more disability conditions which have an overall effect of causing unfitness 
even though, standing alone, are not separately unfitting.   
 
In reviewing your record, the Board concluded the preponderance of the evidence does not 
support a finding that you met the criteria for unfitness at the time of your discharge.  At the 
outset, the Board substantially concurred with the AO’s opinion.  The facts of record 






